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Media Release

Mount Barker Town Centre Strategy

The District Council of Mount Barker has recently completed the preparation of the Mount Barker Town Centre Strategy. Council endorsed the Strategy in its meeting 2 April 2012 as being suitable to proceed to a community and stakeholder comment phase. 

The Mount Barker Town Centre Strategy provides high level strategic direction and a long term vision for the Town Centre. It sets objectives and associated implementation measures to be achieved over a 30 year period. 

The 30 Year Plan for Greater Adelaide envisages significant population growth in and around Mount Barker and identifies the Mount Barker Town Centre as having a regional centre role for the wider Adelaide Hills catchment. The Mount Barker Town Centre Strategy comprises a suite of strategies and directions for the Centre which offers Council, business and the wider community key mechanisms to address emergent growth issues. 

The Strategy aims to bring together three key themes and highlights how Council, the community and other key stakeholders should respond to this change. In summary, the approach is to assist the Town Centre to evolve into a regional centre by increasing the level of retail, commercial and social activity, making the centre more attractive whilst managing vehicle congestion and pedestrian safety.

These themes are described as;

· Activity Generation,

· Quality of Experience, and

· Access and Movement.

The Strategy acknowledges that change will not happen overnight. Its implementation is intended to take place over a 30 year period and is about providing a framework to guide development over this period of time. More detailed design, implementation and policy work will be required in relation to the many individual implementation elements that together will be required to achieve the vision and objectives. 

Council recognises the important role the Mount Barker Town Centre plays for the District and wider region and welcomes community and stakeholder feedback on the Strategy. The implementation of this Strategy will ensure that the Centre is best placed to respond to the changes being faced while becoming an exciting, creative and vibrant place that supports the needs of a healthy and growing business and resident community. 
You are invited to comment on the Mount Barker Town Centre Strategy.

Two Open House Sessions will be held 

· Wednesday 9 May:  5.30-7.30pm – Mount Barker Library, Dumas Street, Mount Barker

· Saturday 12 May: 11.30-2.00pm  - Mount Barker Town Hall, Gawler Street, Mount Barker

You are invited to drop in at any time and comment on the Strategy. Material and facilitators will be available to assist you understand the Strategy and provide comment. 

Written Responses

Council welcomes your comments on the Town Centre Strategy. 

Information and a copy of the Strategy can be found online at www.dcmtbarker.sa.gov.au or viewed at Council offices at 6 Dutton Road, Mount Barker and the Mount Barker Library at 5 Dumas street Mount Barker. 

Responses should be sent to: 

Mount Barker Town Centre Strategy Comment
The District Council of Mount Barker
PO Box 54, Mount Barker, SA, 5251

or emailed to council@dcmtbarker.sa.gov.au by 21 May 2012.
For more information, please contact Vivien Wood on vwood@dcmtbarker.sa.gov.au
